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Term 2 Week 2 Principals Update — Rob McArdle 

 Dear GHPS Families, 

Welcome back for term 2.  We’ve had a pleasing start to the term after the difficulties and disrup-
tions experienced across term 1.  It was great welcoming students back last week and hearing 
about all of their wonderful holiday adventures.  Term 2 is already shaping up to be a busy 10 
weeks as we endeavour to get back to a more normal state of operations and events recom-
mence.  The term 2 planner can be found here for important dates and events.  

Kindergarten Enrolments 2023  

2023 Kindergarten enrolments are now open with families encouraged to complete and submit 
enrolment forms as soon as possible to secure a place for 2023.  Enrolment forms can be down-
loaded from our website, or collected from our front office.  For further information about our ear-
ly childhood program, and to download our 2022 Kindergarten Handbook, click here.  

On Monday 20th June, we will be holding a Kindergarten information session to welcome new 
and existing families, and provide information about the Kindergarten program at GHPS.  A time 
will be set and communicated over the next couple of weeks.   

Breakfast Club  

Our amazing breakfast club volunteers Pat and Mike Forrest do a sensational job each week of 
providing breakfast to 80 plus students.  After their years of volunteer service at GHPS, they 
will be retiring at the end of term 2.  Pat and Mike have carried out this role as representatives 
of Eaton / Millbridge Lions Club, with other breakfast club volunteers coming before them.  Un-
fortunately, Lions Club no longer have the volunteer capacity to continue supporting the GHPS 
breakfast club.    

To ensure this important program continues, we are seeking expressions of interest from any 
willing volunteers eager to see breakfast club continue at GHPS.  If interested, please contact 
the school for further information.  

School Board  

The GHPS School Board meets this Tuesday to continue its focus on the governance and direc-
tion of our school.  At present, we have two parent vacancies needing to be filled.  Joining the 
School Board is a wonderful opportunity to contribute to the wider strategic direction at GHPS, 
and be a part of our ongoing improvement focus.  

Information about our school board can be found on our website.   

https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/2022-PLANNER-Term-Two.pdf
https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/parents-and-community/future-students/
https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/parents-and-community/future-students/
https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/parents-and-community/current-students/
https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/parents-and-community/school-board/


 

 

 

Rob McArdle 

Principal 

NAPLAN  

NAPLAN testing commences for all year 3 and 5 students Tuesday next week.  NAPLAN is a 
series of online assessments designed to assess literacy and numeracy understanding and 
skills.  NAPLAN is carried out across weeks 3 and 4, allowing for adequate time to complete the 
assessment program.  Please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s teacher for any further in-
formation about NAPLAN.  

P&C Meeting  

The P&C are holding their AGM this coming Monday, 9th May at 3:30pm.  In person and online 
attendance options are available for this meeting.  For further information, please visit the P&C 
Facebook page.  

P&C are also hosting a Mother’s Day afternoon tea today at 2:40pm in celebration of Mother’s 
Day this weekend.  Please stay behind after school and join in the celebrations.  

COVID-19  

The management of COVID-19 has decreased considerably with the relaxation of a number of 
restrictions.  Please continue to notify the school if testing positive, or your child is a close con-
tact of a positive household member.  

Past Newsletters  

Past newsletters can be found here on our website for those wishing to access previous edi-
tions.  

Have a great weekend, especially everyone celebrating Mother’s Day this Sunday.  I hope you 
all get spoiled and have a wonderful, relaxing day.  

P&C News 

 

 

 

 

 

13th May 

https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/newsletter-2/


School  Times  

8:10am - classrooms open 

 8:30am - day commences  

11:00am - 1st lunch  12:55pm - 2nd lunch  

2:35pm - day concludes  

Breakfast Club 

Monday, Thursday @ 8am  

in the Undercover Area  

 

Glen Huon Dental Therapy Centre 

Ph: 9725 0144 

Email: GlenHuonDTC@health.wa.gov.au 

Glen Huon OSH Club 

Ph: 0468 935 431 

Email: glenhuon@oshclub.com.au 

2022 Voluntary Contributions 

2022 voluntary contributions are now due and can be paid directly at the front office or by    

direct deposit: Name: Glen Huon Primary School BSB: 066-040 Account: 199 000 14                 

Reference: student first name initial and surname (i.e. J Bloggs)  

Uniform Concepts 

ADDRESS: 4/118 Spencer St, South Bunbury, WA 6230 TELEPHONE: 9270 4664  

E-MAIL: bunbury@uc.nellgray.com.au WEBSITE: nellgray.com.au (click on QR code)  

OPEN: Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9am - 5pm & Saturday 9am - 12pm  

 

 



Community News & Events 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge  

Join the adventure! 

We encourage you to join us in unlocking the wonderful world 

of reading for your children. Help them to join the Premier’s 

Reading Challenge. Will they fly above the clouds, dive into the 

ocean or jump into a rocket ship? All students from Kindergar-

ten to Year 10 are challenged to read 12 books by 9 Septem-

ber 2022. 

You can help your children sign up via the website, choose 

their own avatar and log all the books they read over the 

course of the Challenge. Weekly prizes will be awarded to stu-

dents who log a book that week, with major prizes drawn when 

the challenge ends. 

Books don’t have to be in English – children are encouraged to read books in their first language. 

There are extraordinary tourism prizes to be won each week. 

Sign up your children on the website to begin their magical journey. 

 

 

https://www.premiersreadingchallenge.wa.edu.au/


 

 



 

 



 

 


